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BRICKHILL NEWS 
The newsletter of  Brickhill Parish Council  

Issue 37                                                                                           May 2014 

Woodlands Park Improvements 
 

On 1st April 2015, Woodlands Park officially becomes part of Brickhill Parish. For the past two years, 
Ravensden Parish increased its council tax precept, in anticipation of Woodlands Park leaving that 
parish. Ravensden Parish Council calculate that they have collected £20,117.90 which they will hold in 
reserve and transfer to Brickhill Parish on 1st April 2015.  Brickhill Parish Council is now consulting to 
find out what suggestions residents have for the use of this money. Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick, Chair of 
Brickhill Parish Council, said: “This is a one-off amount and needs to be spent with great care. I hope 
Woodlands Park residents will send in their suggestions for the use of this money”. Once the ideas are 
received, there will be a further consultation with residents  to give their preferences on the ideas 
submitted. 
 

The following are just some suggestions for how the money could be used: improvements to play 
areas, benches in the country park, funding a parent and baby group, more notice boards, a 
contribution towards tackling highway problems on the estate (such as the narrow section of Ashmead 
Road), providing more bins, putting on a community event in the Country Park. If you have ideas, 
please share them by completing the reply slip below and returning to the Clerk or email the Clerk at 
clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk.  We look forward to hearing from you. 

 
Please return to the Clerk by 21st June—Woodlands Park suggestions 
 
—————————————————————————————————————————————- 
 
—————————————————————————————————————————————- 
 
—————————————————————————————————————————————- 
 
—————————————————————————————————————————————- 
 
—————————————————————————————————————————————- 
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News from Brickhill Parish Council 
Brickhill Parish Council has put up 8 bird nestboxes on Waveney Green and is looking into 
providing boxes for bats. This is part of plans to make the area more attractive to wildlife.   

At the Annual Meeting, Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick was re-elected as Chair of the Parish Council, with 
Cllr Ray Waterhouse re-elected as Vice-Chair.  Mark Fitzpatrick said “The next year is going to 
be a busy one—a big part of that will be the consultation with residents regarding the sum being 
transferred from Ravensden Parish Council for the benefit of Woodlands Park residents, as well 
as the existing projects such as improvements to Waveney Green and Brickhill Community 
Centre.  

During the Easter holidays 50 children from Brickhill joined in activity sessions delivered by Sport Support Group 
on behalf of Brickhill Parish Council. The first session was Multi Sports where the children enjoyed a range of 
activities including rounders, kwik cricket and dodgeball.  During the second session the children took part in a 
“Wild Survival” challenge.  This involved making dens and camp fires and working together as a team to build the 
best camp!  Our thanks to Scott Lower School who allowed  free use of their facilities and access into Park Wood 
Nature Reserve via the school grounds.  The activities have proved very popular but don’t just take our word for it 
parents like the activities too—“Hi Brickhill Parish Council, just wanted to let you know that Sam loved the Wild 
Survival.  He was buzzing about it and really wants to do it again!  It was clearly brilliant and amazing value.  A big 
thank you from the Whitney's.”  The activities are part funded by Brickhill Parish Council and 3 more sessions are 
planned for the Summer Holidays.  More details on these activities will be published on the parish council website 
www.brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk and noticeboards nearer the time. 

Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick, Chairman Brickhill Parish Council 

BRICKHILL PARISH COUNCILLORS 
EAST WARD 
Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick (Chair)   
20 Nursery Gardens, Brickhill, MK41 8DU 
01234 357259  markfitzp@cix.co.uk  

Cllr Peter Blakeman (Planning Committee Chair)   
15 Dove Road, Brickhill, MK41 7AA 
01234 355952  pj.blakeman@btopenworld.com      

Cllr Dean Crofts 
37 Ryton Close, Brickhill, MK41 7XA 
01234 302322   deancrofts@live.co.uk 

Cllr Cathrine Ward 
8 Starling Way 
Brickhill, Bedford MK41 7HW 
01234 295951 mahovoward@yahoo.co.uk 

NORTH WARD  
Cllr Sheila Mulvenney 
10 Russet Close, Bedford, MK41 7GB 
01234 349067 mulvenneysh@aol.com 

Cllr Andrew Wilkins  
33 Douglas Road, Brickhill, MK41 7YF 
01234 308957 andywilkins.bpc@ntlworld.com 

Cllr Corinne Royden 
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill, MK41 7UY 
01234 309175 corinneroyden@gmail.com 

Cllr Charles Royden (also Borough Councillor) 
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill, MK41 7UY 
01234 309175 charlesroyden@gmail.com 

SOUTH AND WEST WARD 

Cllr Alex Chrusciak,  
1c Falcon Avenue, Brickhill MK41 
7DS 
01234 350884 
almo5000@hotmail.co.uk 

Cllr Ann Reeve 
7 Orwell Close, Brickhill, MK41 7BQ 
343260 r_reeve1@sky.com 

Cllr Wendy Rider (also Borough Councillor) 
23 Orwell Close, Brickhill, MK41 7BQ    
01234 303254 wendyrider41@gmail.com 

Cllr Raymond Waterhouse (Vice Chair)
64 Curlew Crescent, Brickhill, MK41 7HZ 
01234 355801  
raymond.waterhouse@yahoo.co.uk 

Parish Council meetings are open to the public 
and take place on the first Thursday of every 
month at 7:30pm (except August & December) 
and take place at St Mark’s Church Community 
Centre, Calder Rise, Bedford MK41 7UY 

Councillor Surgeries are held at 7pm before each 
Parish Council Meeting.  

Sue Bottoms, Clerk to the Council 
Brickhill Community Centre, Avon Drive, 
Bedford, MK41 7AF 01234 271708   

clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk    

www.brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk 
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Is your life affected by dementia? 

Alzheimer's Society is the UK’s leading support 
and research charity for people with dementia, 
their families and carers.   

We provide information and support to people 
with any form of dementia and their carers, and 
have a range of support services across 
Bedfordshire and Luton including Activity groups, 
Cognitive Stimulation groups and Carer 
Information and Support Programmes.  We also 
have a dedicated team of Dementia Support 
Workers able to provide personalised practical 
and emotional support to people with dementia 
and their carers.   

If you have any concerns about Alzheimer's 
disease or any other form of dementia or would 
like more information about any of our services, 
please get in touch by calling us on 01234 
327380, Alzheimer’s Society, Suite B2 Emerald 
Court, Pilgrim Centre, Brickhill Drive, Bedford 
MK41 7PZ 

Beauchamp Middle School 
Memorable Days 

On three days of the year, pupils 
participate in experiences both on 
and off site which help to enhance 
their learning further and since all of 
the children at Beauchamp will 
experience their Memorable Days 
on the same three days of the year, there is 
minimal disruption to other school days 
throughout the course of the year.  With our 
Memorable Days, not only do the children 
experience a series of great educational days out 
or rewarding days in but their parents can rest 
assured that the quality of classroom support 
remains a major priority for every remaining day 
of the academic year.  Before Easter, Years 5 
and 6 went to Warwick Castle, Year 7 
participated in a Medieval Day at the Higgins 
Museum and Year 8 stayed in school for a ‘Mad 
Science Day’.  Photographs and the children’s 
write ups of their experiences can be seen online 
in the April edition of our Memorable Days 
Newsletter at www.beauchampschool.co.uk 
COULD YOU BE A SCHOOL GOVERNOR?   
Beauchamp require a governor to join its new 
governing body.  No experience is necessary as 
training will be provided.  For more information, 
please contact Mr I Evason, Headteacher at the 
school ian.evason@beauchampschool.co.uk to 
register your interest. 

There’s lots going on at All Nations 
for Children & Youth. Come check it 
out! 
New Mums & Babies Wednesdays, 
10.30am-12pm. Chat to other new 
mums over a drink & a biscuit. 
Toddlers Group Wednesdays, 1.30-3pm. Parents 
& carers of children  birth to 4 years are welcome to 
drop in for a tea/coffee while children join in with 
craft, music & play.  
Toddlers for Dads Second Saturday morning of 
each month, 10am - noon. Meet up with other dads 
& join with their children in activities.  
Kids Club For children in school years 2-6. 
Wednesday during term time, 5.45–7pm.  We have 
a mixture of games, quizzes & challenges, & each 
week we have a short bible story told through 
puppets, drama or interactive story telling.  
Fridays Night Youth 
11s-14s - 6.30-8pm term time (years 7-9) 
14s-19s - 8.15-9.45pm  term time (years 9-13) 
If you’re looking for fun on a Friday night, then All 
Nations Youth is the place to be. Invite your 
mates, grab some food, play some 2 a-side 
footie, spend time chilling & have an opportunity 
to explore some of life’s big questions.   
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News from Brickhill Lower School Football Club 
BLSFC players, parents and coaches were invited to Griffin Park for Brentford FC’s last home game.  
Brentford FC invited the club as a reward for all the work that BLSFC are doing in the community to 
encourage young children to take up the sport and it was a day to remember.   BLSFC players formed a 
guard of honour and took penalties at half time in front of a 12,000 strong, bumper crowd.   
 

BLSFC Coach Steve Howe said “Its fantastic that the work BLSFC is doing is being recognised by league 
clubs. It’s also lovely to see the children, parents and coaches getting opportunities like this through their 
hard work and dedication. For some of the children it was their first live match and they were amazed at the 
first save that was made at our end of the ground. The sound of a vicious shot being tipped round a post by 
the keepers glove is something you don’t get to hear on Match of The Day and has to be seen and heard to 
be appreciated......the children loved it!!” 
 

BLSFC will be running more trips like this next season and are always looking for new players and coaches. 
Please contact the club at  brickhilllowerschoolfc@gmail.com if you would like to know more. 

Bedford District Scouts Group—St Georges Day Parade 
On Sunday 27th April Bedford District Scouts celebrated St George's Day with their annual 
parade along the streets of Bedford town centre. Brickhill Scout Group had the honour of leading the 
parade in their 50th Anniversary year. It was fantastic to see 9 Brickhill scouts and cubs receiving their 
Chief Scout gold and silver awards on the day and 4 leaders receiving their wood badges for successful 
completion of their training. This is an ongoing testament to the hard work and commitment of the 
leaders of the Group.  To continue this success, Brickhill Scout Group needs new leaders for the beaver 
and cub sections. Beavers aged  6 to 8 years meet on Thursday from 5.45pm - 7.00pm at the Scout HQ 
off Brickhill Drive. Cubs aged 8 to 10.5 years meet on Monday from 6.30pm - 8.00pm. No previous 
experience is required as full training is provided. If you would like to join the friendly and supportive 
Brickhill Scout Group team, please contact secretary@brickhillscouts.org.uk. 

News from Scott Lower School 
 

Year 4 Celt Day—“Have you heard strange cries coming from the woods at Scott Lower School? Have 
you seen the Year 4 pupils wearing strange clothes? Well, you may have witnessed Scott Lower 
School’s Celt Day! The pupils in Year 4 took part in an exciting and educational day in the woods 
learning about the lives of the Iron Age Celts. The children took part in a range of activities, including 
hunting for food and looking for the perfect settlement. They really enjoyed  the day, which gave their 
topic, “The Invaders are Coming”, a stunning start.” 
 

Women’s Tour of Britain—On Thursday 8th May staff, parents and children from Years 3 & 4 at Scott 
Lower School braved the rain to cheer on the cyclists in the inaugural Women’s Tour of Britain. 
Standing on the brow of Brickhill Drive they waved flags and cheered on the competitors as they 
entered the final 4kms of the race which finally ended along the Embankment. The children thoroughly 
enjoyed the event and were excited to be part of the first ever Women’s Tour of Britain. 



5  

 

 
 

ADVERTISMENTS 

 
 
 

 
 

The Green Man 
Tree and garden services 

NPTC qualied with 20yrs experience.  
All types of tree care & advice.  All types 
of gardening work undertaken, no job 
too small, grass cu ng, hedge cu ng, 
weeding, etc.  Genuine, friendly, reliable 
and hardworking, free quota ons & 
advice.  Tel: Peter Ford 07791 568782 
 

 Email: peterjford@hotmail.co.uk 

Do you live in Arun Close, Avon Drive, Clyde Crescent, Deeside, Eden 
Way, Humber Ave, Ivel Close, Helford Close & Lambourn Way? 
 
Would you like to live in a safer community area? If so, JOIN 
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH. 
 
Contact Lynne Arch 01234 275165. 
 

Bedford and District 
Neighbourhood Watch Association 
 

Bridgebury House, Police HQ Woburn Road Kempston Beds MK43 9AX 
Tel: 01234 275165/842681 
Email: bedfordneighbourhoodwatch@bedfordshire.pnn.police.uk 

P.A.B. & Son 
Property Services 

 
 Plumbing 
 Garage Conversions 
 UPV Windows & 

Doors 
 Bathroom & Kitchen 

installations 
 Fascias & Guttering 
 Wood/Laminate 

Flooring 
 Wall & Floor Tiling 
 Painting & Decorating 
 Patios/Fencing 
 

We are local firm based in Brickhill.  For a 
competitive quote and to discuss your 
requirements please do not hesitate to 
contact us. 
 

01234 325801  07932 638226 
Email: pabandson@AOL.com 
 

www.pabandson.co.uk 

Registered Charity 
1062009 
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Zumba Gold is a fun La�n Inspired tness Class 
that is easy to follow that people of any age 
can do it. The party like atmosphere is 
exhilara�ng it’s great for the mind body and 
soul for the older adults and beginners. It pays 
specic a�en�on to medical and physical 
condi�ons such as balance hip and joints 
problems. 

Come and Join the Party—only £5.00 per class 

Classes take place every Wednesday  morning 
09:30‐10:30 at Brickhill Community Centre, 
Avon Drive,  MK41 7AF. 

For more informa�on or to book a place 
please call Chantell McKnight on 
07743 004519 or email me at 
cmctness28@gmail.com 

ADVERTISMENTS 

Domes�c Electrical Services 
Rewires 

New RCD Consumer Units  
New Circuits 

New Lights & Sockets 
Replacement Lights & Sockets 

Outdoor Ligh ng & Power 

Please call for free quota�on 
T: 01234 360964 
M: 07703 017800 

 
Greenthumb lawn treatment 
advertisement 

Pdf to be dropped by White Hart Press 

IGLAZE COLOUR ADVERT 
PDF TO BE DROPPED BY WHITE HART 
PRESS 

‘See ya’

Goodbye
Weeds

Hello
Beautiful

Lawn

‘Hwyl fawr’

‘So long’

‘Toodle-pip’‘Cheerio’

With our prices
from as little as 
£5* per month for 
providing a great 
service, is it any 
wonder that 40% of 
our new customers 
come to us through
recommendation. 

So, call today for your
FREE lawn analysis:

0800 0111 222
*Prices based on a lawn size up to 60m²

£5 per m
onth

Prices from

3 10 year insurance backed guarantee
3 A rated glass
3 No salesman
3 Local, reliable company
3 Competitive prices

T:  01767 765440
E:  sales@i-glaze.co.uk
W: www.i-glaze.co.uk

CALLUSTODAY!

Windows | Doors | Conservatories | replacement glass | repairs | and more
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ADVERTISMENTS 

QUALITY HOUSEKEEPING 
Need a hand with the housework? 

We offer a full ‘top to bottom’ 
cleaning service including ovens, 
fridges (etc), ironing and interior 
windows, on a regular basis or as a 
one off spring clean. 

Fully insured and reliable, sensible 
prices.  Excellent references 
available on request. 

For more information 
Please telephone: 
01234 307322  
Mobile 07940 755718 

FUNDAY’S, FETE’S & PARTY’S 
CONTACT US NOW ON 

Bedford  826549 
Bedfords Best for Castles &  

Rodeo Bulls 

NOW IN 

Mobile Inflatable Laser 
 Tag Game  

Absolutely Great Fun 

 EMPEROR BLINDS 

White Hart Press  to drop 
pdf of copy 

Need to sell your house? 

Any House          Any Condition 

Negative Equity No Problem! 

If you have a house to sell or rent long 
term,I am based here in Brickhill, 

Call me anytime for a free confidential chat. 

Can Pay up to £7,000 More!  

You have nothing to lose but everything to gain 

Call Ian 01234 953113 / 0790 496 7438 
www.easypropertysolutions4u.co.uk 

Quality made 
to measure blinds

Call  us now  for a free,  no obligation quotation!01234 347110
www.emperorblinds.co.uk    
enquiries@emperorblinds.co.uk

Verticals, Venetians, Romans,  
Rollers & Perfect Fit

Free measuring service, free fitting

Top brands at competitive prices

Let the showroom come to you

Join the empire of happy customers!
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Brickhill Help 
and Advice 

Borough Councillor 
Wendy Rider  
23 Orwell Close, Brickhill, Bedford.  
MK41 7BQ   01234 303254   
wendyrider41@gmail.com 

Borough Councillor Charles 
Royden 
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill, 
Bedford.  MK41 7UY    01234 309175   
charlesroyden@gmail.com 

Brickhill News is published by Brickhill Parish Council.  Printed by 
White Hart Press, 58a York Street, Bedford.  

Disclaimer: Whilst every effort has been made to ensure that the 
information provided is accurate at the time of going to press, the 
Parish Council takes no responsibility for the errors or omissions 
in editorial or advertising content. The views expressed by 
contributors are not necessarily those of the Council.   

Local Surgeries taking place 10am 
Brickhill Drive  7th June, 5th July  

 Avon Drive  21st June and 19th July   
See our website 

www.puttingbrickhillfirst.com  
For details of surgeries and the latest 

Brickhill news 

     Bowling in Bedford 

Flat green bowling is a relaxing sport 
undertaken in beautiful surroundings with 
convivial company. If you think this is for you 
try a taster session on a local Council green.  

 Bedford Park Bowling Club 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 2 – 4pm  
Tuesday evening 6 pm until dusk. 
For further details contact either Ray 
Seymour 01234 305695 or Gareth Davies 
01234 347647 

 Mowsbury Park Bowling Club 
 Wednesday 2 – 5 pm.   For further details 
contact Fiona Mowe 01234 771416 

GATHERING ON THE GREEN 
SATURDAY 26TH JULY 2014 

11am—3pm 
Bouncy Castles, Face Painting, Circus Skills 
Workshop, Birds of Prey flying display, Beat 
the Goalie, Mini Carousel & Tea Cup Ride 
(funded by Brickhill Community Association) 
Bungee Trampolines, Magic Shows, Arts & 
Crafts activities plus local groups performing 
in the marquee. 

All activities provided free of charge. 
This event is organised and funded by 
Brickhill Parish Council  

We look forward to seeing you there.

Brickhill Guided Walks 

If you enjoy walking then why not join in one of 
our 6 led walks?  The walks start from 
Waveney Green, are between 4 and 5 miles 
and approximately 2 hours duration. They will 
be a mixture of urban and countryside walks 
ideal for the long summer evenings.  All walks 
have a mixture of surfaced and unsurfaced 
paths most are stile free. 

Wednesday 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd, 30th July 
and 6th August.  7-00pm start from the bus 
stop on Waveney Avenue opposite St Philip & 
St James Catholic Church. OS GR TL056 521. 

Organised by The Ramblers Bedfordshire. 
Contact Barry Ingram 01234 353704 or email 
walking@madasafish.com. 

Barry Ingram is a Brickhill resident, knows the 
area well and was winner in The Ramblers 
"Led walks" category at their 75 anniversary 
celebrations. Barry is also involved with 
promoting Ramblers RIPPLE activities. 
( Restoring & Improving Public Paths for Local 
Enjoyment). Volunteers are always welcome.  


